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Dear parents, carers and neighbours, 

During construction works at Kyeemagh Public School asbestos containing material was found in the 
ground within the construction area that is fenced off. The material has been confirmed as bonded 
asbestos which means it is attached to other material such as cement or vinyl and cannot be crumbled by 
light pressure.  

Safety measures and monitoring have been put in place to ensure there is no risk to students, staff or the 
local community, including North Brighton Preschool. 

This area will be remediated on Saturday 29 August 2020 between 8:00am and 1:00pm in accordance with 
the Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan and SafeWork NSW regulations. All work will 
be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors, and monitored by occupational hygienists 
in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies and guidelines. Testing will be 
completed to ensure the area has been fully remediated. 

The health, safety, and well-being of the school and the local community is our highest priority and we will 
continue to keep the community updated. 

Ground compacting work 

To continue preparation for construction, in-ground works are scheduled to take place from Tuesday 1 
September 2020 to Saturday 12 September 2020. This work includes filling and compacting new soil 
within the construction area. 

There may be intermittent noise, vibration and dust as a part of this work. We will ensure that work is 
completed safely and efficiently, and disruptions are minimised where possible. 

Construction hours will be between 7:00am and 6:00pm from Monday to Friday and 8:00am to 1:00pm on 
Saturdays (weather permitting). No construction work will take place on Sundays or public holidays.  

More information about this project is available at: schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/projects/k/kyeemagh-
public-school 

Thank you for your patience and cooperation during these important works. 

For more information contact:  

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/ 
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